
 
 

      

 
 

THE COYOTE 

	
	

February	2023	
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New	Green	Valley	Estates	Website:	

https://gveactivities.com	
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REASONS TO CELEBRATE: 

 
 
February Birthdays: 
	
2/4	 	 Ed	Graber	
2/5	 	 Helen	Byrne	
2/7	 	 Carol	Peterson	
2/9	 	 Tom	Sleeper	
2/10	 	 Rich	Mattson	
2/10	 	 Lorri	Reuer	
2/12	 	 Kathleen	Norfolk	
2/16	 	 Jerry	Wilhems	
2/17	 	 Maria	Ott	
2/18	 	 Jerry	Rambo	
2/20	 	 Lars	Lavender	
2/26	 	 Jerry	Disch	
2/27	 	 Wendy	Konopka	
2/28	 	 Jeff	Holzman	
	
February Anniversaries: 
	
2/28	 	 Clay	&	Joanne	Dowsett	
	
	

	
	

	
 
 



 
 

Fun Facts about the January Birthday residents: 
 

1/5 Bonnie Decker:  
• Born in North Liberty, Indiana on a farm. 
• Favorite childhood memory is when she was young, the cemetery was doing some 

clean up and a Blue Spruce tree that was cut, became their Christmas Tree. She 
would climb on top of the wood burning stove and just stare at the tree. It was the 
most beautiful thing she had ever seen. 

• Best Vacation was driving from Washington State to South Bell Florida and collected 
seashells and made seascapes on the beach. 

 
1/9 Cindy Fletcher 

• Born in Hamlet Indiana 
• Favorite childhood memory is being on the farm in the winter riding around in the 

snow in toboggins. 
• Best Vacation was for her 50th Birthday her mom getting her a cruise to Tahiti and 

Bora Bora. She had a wonderful time. 
 
1/12 Jane Stiner 

• Born in Bradley County Tennessee 
• Favorite childhood memory was “Sledding” in the snow in the wintertime on cardboard 

boxes. 
• Best Vacation she didn’t have to go anywhere, her kids and family surprised her here 

for her 80th Birthday.  
 
1/30 Robert Bill 

• Born in Cefalù, Italy, a city in Northern Sicily 
• Favorite childhood memory was when he turned 9 years old his grandma took him to 

Toys-R-Us and he got to pick out anything he wanted. He ran straight to the Barbie 
Styling Head.  

• Best Vacation was when He & David took a trip to Egypt.  
 

 
 
It is with a heavy heart to say our neighbor has passed away this month. Please 
keep their families in your thoughts and prayers: 

Lee Whitmore 11/30/2022 
Ronald Krause 1/07/2023  

 
 

 



 
 

Thank you to those who have volunteered for the decorating of the 
clubhouse. 

 
A sign-up sheet for 2023 is up for volunteering to decorate the club house.  

 
Thank you to those who did volunteer in 2022. We appreciate you!! 

 
 

MONTHLY HOSTS NEEDED 
 

Thank you to all the monthly hosts in 2022. 
 

As we head into 2023, we need monthly hosts.  
 

There is a sign-up sheet in the clubhouse.  
 

The Activities Club will help you if need be. 
 
 

FEBRUARY HOSTS: 
 

This month your hosts are The Gehrigs and The Hiles. 
Make note of the following dates and events: 

 
February 4th: Decoration Take down & decorate for February 

February 6th: ROMEO luncheon (sign-up) 
February 12th: Pre-Super Bowl tailgate get together 

February 14th: Valentines Dinner & Not So Newlywed Game 
February 16th: Border Patrol speaker (tentative) 

February 18th: Who’s Who: Curtis Goff 
February 20th: CLEO luncheon (sign-up) 
February 25th: Who’s Who: Robert Bill 

 
THIS MONTH’S CALENDAR WAS HAND DELIVERED TO EACH RESIDENT. 

CALENDARS WILL BE ATTACHED TO EMAILED COYOTE, IN THE 
CLUBHOUSE BUT NOT TO HAND DELIVERED COYOTES. MAKE SURE TO 
CHECK THE WEBSITE AS UPDATED EVENTS ARE POSTED THERE.  😁 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

FREE DOCUMENT SHREDDING 
 

Saturday, February 11th from 8am-12pm (or until truck is full) 
United Methodist Church of Green Valley 

300 W Esperanza Blvd. 
North parking lot 

Sponsored by Estate & Patios Sales Group 

 
 

Kitchen cookware and utensils 
 

Just a reminder that the utensils and cookware in the clubhouse are 
available for anyone to use. All we ask is that everything gets washed 
and returned so others can have access to them.  
 
If you wish to use the ovens for any reason, just check with Lori Goff 
to make sure that an event isn’t happening. We will do our best to 
accommodate all our residents to be able to use the clubhouse. 
 

 
Chair Aerobics Class 

Starting February 2nd at 10:30 

Classes will be at 10:30 a.m. on Tuesday & Thursday's beginning on February 2nd and  

there will be no class on February 16th 

This will be a DVD video class from Jodi Stolove's Chair Dancing Fitness classes. 

The classes can be done " on your seat or on your feet", as Jodi describes her classes. 

~Cindy Fletcher 

 
 

Inaugural Shuffleboard Tournament 
 

January 7th Winners: 
1st Place: Jerry & Marilyn Rambo 

2nd Place: Mary Tvedt & Theresa Gehrig 
 

January 28th Winners: 
1st Place: Calvin Yeager & Marilyn Rambo 

2nd Place: Jerry Rambo & Doug Jenkins 
 



 
 

Be sure to sign-up in the clubhouse, maximum players: 18 
Next Tournament: 
 February 18th 2:45 

March 25th 2:45 
April 29th 2:45 

 
Photos are on the website under the Photo Gallery tab 

https://gveactivities.com/photo-gallery 
 

 

 
A total of 32 lbs. of food to the Community Food Bank for the month of January 2023. 
 
In 2022, Green Valley Estates collected a total of 879 lbs. of food/citrus and $340.00. The 
breakdown is as follows: 
 
January  84 lbs. citrus and 45 lbs. food 
February         96 lbs. 
March             57 lbs. and $75.00 
April      147 lbs. 
May                 47 lbs. and $65.00 
June                nothing collected  
July                 20 lbs. 
August            50 lbs. 
September     54 lbs. 
October          36 lbs. 
November      195 lbs. and $200.00 
December       48 lbs.  
 
Thank you all for your generosity to the Community Food Bank. 
 
Brian and Wendy Konopka 
  
restriction on some citrus  

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 
 
Beginning Statement Balance     1555.02 
Misc. Expenses        -233.49 
Meals & Entertainment   -161.39 
Petty Cash      -102.26 
Statement Balance 1/18/23   1057.88 



 
 

  
Yet to show on statement and in the balance: $224.00 for breakfast 
event & $52.00 from coffee and donuts. 
 
Questions can be sent to: Connie Benson Activities Club Treasurer 
treasurer@gveactivities.com	

 
ATTENTIONS SNOWBIRDS: 

 
ARE YOU LOOKING FOR SOMEONE TO TEND TO YOUR HOUSE DURING THE SUMMER 

MONTHS, LIKE LYLE USED TO? 
CONTACT ED GRABER AT 231-903-1130 

HE WILL BE HERE FULL TIME. 
 

Housekeeping: 
 

• Please remember that the Elected Officials are only for park activities. If 
you have concerns, input or needs in/for the park, please contact the 
Resorts office or Jeff.  

 
• There has been an increase of cigarette butts in the streets of the park. 

Please DO NOT throw your butts out your vehicle windows or throw 
them on the ground when walking. This is a fire hazard if they are not 
put out properly. We don’t need someone’s home going up in flames 
because of your carelessness. ALSO DO NOT PUT YOUR BUTTS IN 
THE CLUBHOUSE GARBAGE!! 

 
 
 
Current GVE Activities Committee: 
 
Activities Chair:   Open 
Activities Asst. Chair: Jim Gross 
Activities Secretary:  Marilyn Rambo 
Activities Coordinator: Lori Goff 
The Coyote Publisher: Lori Goff 
 
Reminder:  
Please send any Coyote submissions to: coyote@gveactivities.com.  


